
The theme was “A Night at the Oscars,” 
and Wayne Memorial’s leadership took full 

advantage of the Hollywood connection. At the hos-
pital Auxiliary’s annual Mistletoe Ball on March 16th, 
a video that opened with the music of the Academy 
Awards and the words, the “biggest production ever”—
kicked off the hospital’s Second Century Fund. Named 
in honor of Wayne Memorial’s centennial in 2020, the 
fund is a drive to raise monies to staff and equip the 
hospital’s new patient tower for the future. The tower, 

an 85,000 square foot building housing 50 private 
patient rooms, was funded separately and will open 
later this spring.

“Our building project will make us one of the most 
modern hospitals in the state,” said WMH CEO David 
Hoff, “with technically advanced, spacious private 
patient rooms. This will be a facility that our commu-
nity members deserve and will help Wayne Memorial 
be successful in many ways.” 

Hoff also talked about the hospital’s successes of 
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the past year, includ-
ing re-accreditation 
for its Primary Stroke 
Center and Trauma 
Level IV Program. 
The hospital’s cardiac 
catheterization lab, the 
Heart & Vascular Center, which opened in 2016, saw 
its 1,000th patient.

The Second Century Fund was developed to help 
the hospital continue to be successful by attracting 
the best medical providers possible to work at Wayne 
Memorial, particularly in the new tower. “Doing so is 
no small challenge,” Hoff said. “This campaign points 
us in the right direction.”

The Fund’s four main goals are to recruit healthcare 
professionals with greater incentives; to purchase state 
of the art medical equipment; to implement future 
medical treatment modalities; and to acquire advanced 
informational technologies.

The Mistletoe announcement opened the fundrais-
ing drive to the community, although donations had 
been solicited privately months earlier to help assess 
the success of the campaign. Wayne Memorial Board 
Chairman Dirk Mumford thanked those who had 
already committed just over $2 million, or two thirds 
of the campaign’s minimum goal of $3 million. 

“Our total includes $600,000 from the Auxiliary, 
over $600,000 from employees, medical staff and Board 
Members,” Mumford told Mistletoe attendees, “plus 
more than $800,000 in advanced gifts from individuals 
and organizations in the community. We can’t thank 
them enough and hope their gifts inspire others to give 

to their nonprofit 
community hospital.”

Second Century 
committee members 
include Chairman 
Leonard Schwartz; 
Community Drive 

Chair Brian Wilken; Foundation Chair Nancy Propst; 
Foundation Executive Director Jack Dennis; William 
Dewar III, MD; Rich Garman; WMH CEO David 
Hoff; Wendell Hunt; Marc Honigfeld; A.G. Howell, 
Esq.; Paul Meagher Sr.; WMH/WMHS Board Chair 
Dirk Mumford; Kellyn Nolan; Milton Roegner; Bill 
Schweighofer; Wayne Health Services Board Chair Bob 
Suhosky; and Justin Genzlinger.

For more information about the campaign and how 
you can get involved, visit the Second Century Fund 
on www.wmh.org or call (570) 253-8273.

Cover photo at the Mistletoe Ball:  Back row left 
to right: A.G. Howell, Esq.; Bob Suhosky, chair Wayne 
Health Services Board; Nany Propst, chair Wayne 
Memorial Health Foundation; Leonard Schwartz, chair 
Second Century Fund; Dirk Mumford, chair Wayne 
Memorial Hospital/Health System Board; Brian Wilken, 
chair Community Drive for Second Century; David 
Hoff, WMH CEO. Front row: Joan Buehl, WMH 
Auxiliary; Marianne McConeghy, WMH Auxiliary; Gary 
Mesko, WMH Auxiliary; Michelle Corrigan, RN/WMH 
Auxiliary; Alice Fino Ewonishon, WMH Auxiliary; 
Melissa Rickard DNP, CRNP/WMH Auxiliary; Nancy 
Moro, WMH Auxiliary/Mistletoe chair; Danielle 
Hedgelon, WMH Auxiliary/Mistletoe co-chair; Rosemarie 
Corigliano, WMH Auxiliary president.
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Woodloch Family

Wayne Memorial Hospital’s fundraising campaign, the Second 
Century Fund, received a generous pledge for $100,000 from the “Woodloch 

family.” That would be the Kiesendahls, who founded, own and operate the popu-
lar Woodloch Resort in Pike County. Family members said they were more than 
happy to support what has been a long and enduring relationship. “The Woodloch 
family has always appreciated all that Wayne Memorial Hospital does,” stated John 
Kiesendahl, president and CEO of Woodloch Resort. “When our 1,200 staffers need 
medical attention, this is their main place to go and for our 100,000 annual guests, 
this is their main place for emergency care. We are always met by the hospital staff 
with kindness, consideration and capable care that represents the best of Wayne 
Memorial and the way we like to treat our guests as well.” 

Left to right: Kellyn Nolan, Second Century committee; Patrick Kiesendahl; Milt 
Roegner, Wayne Memorial Health Foundation board; Matt Kiesendahl; Dirk Mumford, 
chair Wayne Memorial Hospital/Health System board; Nancy Propst, Foundation chair/
Second Century committee; David Hoff, WMH CEO; Jack Dennis, Foundation execu-
tive director; John Kiesendahl; Brad Kiesendahl; Brooke James; Bobby Kiesendahl; 
Leonard Schwartz, chair Second Century Fund; Steve Kiesendahl. 

C O N T R I B U T I O N S

June 1, 2018 to January 31, 2019

Wayne Memorial Health Foundation accepts 
tax-deductible gifts throughout the year from 
individuals, corporations, organizations and 
foundations for the benefit of the Wayne 
Memorial Health System, Wayne Memorial 
Hospital and Wayne Memorial Long-Term 
Care.

Contributions from a generous and caring 
community are vital to sustaining well 
trained personnel and modern equipment 
and facilities. Memorials and gifts in honor 
of a family member or friend, and gifts 
recognizing an anniversary or other occasion, 
are ideal ways to express love, respect and 
honor for those your questions about special 
occasion gifts and other contributions to Jack 
Dennis, Executive Director, Wayne Memorial 
Health Foundation, at (570) 251-6533.

W A Y N E  M E M O R I A L 
H O S P I T A L

M A J O R  G I F T S
James Adams
Anonymous
The Grimm Foundation
Milton and Mary Roegner
WMH Auxiliary
Woodloch Pines

gol   d  C E N T U R Y  C L U B
$500 to 999
Bender Family Foundation Fund of Scranton 

Area Foundation
Cadden Bros. Moving & Storage Inc.
Kent and L.M Hobby

sil   v er   C E N T U R Y  C L U B
$250 to $499
Bank of America Charitable Foundation
Howard and Marilyn Neuschaefer
Kelsey and Beverly Olver
Jordan and Chelsey Ubertini

C E N T U R Y  C L U B
$100 to 249
Edward Haffy
Jay and Barbara Siegfried
Alexander and Betty Swetz
Richard and Mary Anne Teeter
Womens Club of Honesdale

I N  honor      O F
Dirk Mumford
Exxon Mobil Foundation, Inc.

Martha W. Wilson
Vanguard Charitable

I N  memory       O F
Ronald H. Burke
Hillsborough Education Association

Philip Cordaro
Mary Kay Burkavage
Ann Cordaro
Leroy and Patricia Spoor
Sally Stanton
Wayne Highlands Youth Football 

Organization, Inc.

Gerald Daniels
Marianne and Michael Daniels

Nancy W. Daniels
Marianne and Michael Daniels

Richard Doherty
Craig and Heather Batten
Robert and Madelyn Breh
Jason Cali
Maryann and Paul Carpenter
Class of ’69 Reunion Fund
Donato and Jule Direnzo
Harold and Maurya Hawley
Kathryn Highhouse
Leo Krasnahill
James and Donna LaBar
Sharon Panunti
Marie O’Neill
Bruce and Barbara Rogers
TOPS PA #1409 Beach Lake
Beach Lake United Methodist 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers Morale Assoc.

Marion Guenther
Linda Anderson

Mark Z. Gumble
Gumble Brothers, Inc.

Zane A. Gumble
Gumble Brothers, Inc.
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Wayne County Bar Association 

The Wayne County Bar Association made a generous donation of 
$25,000 to Wayne Memorial Hospital’s Second Century Fund.

“This check indicates the very strong support that the Wayne County Bar 
Association has had for Wayne Memorial over the years,” said Ronald Bugaj, Esq., 
immediate past president of the Bar Association. “We saw what wonderful progress 
the hospital has made with this worthwhile project for the community, and the Bar 
Association supports it, supports the community, our hospital and particularly our 
fellow professionals, the doctors.” 

Photo, left to right: William Dewar III, MD, WMH Chief of Staff; Jack Dennis, 
executive director Wayne Memorial Health Foundation; WMH CEO David Hoff; 
Leonard Schwartz, chairman Second Century Fund; Ronald Bugaj, Esq.; Pamela 
Wilson, Esq., president of the Wayne County Bar Association; Nancy Propst, chair 
Wayne Memorial Health Foundation; A.G. Howell, Wayne County Bar Association.

Community Stepping Up with Donations for Second Century Fund
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William E. Katz
Paul and Sandra Meagher

Edward L. and Margaret H. Murray
Joseph and Patricia Murray

Janice Propst
Paul and Sandra Meagher
George and M. Nancy Piercy

Cathy Reicheg
Janet Becker
Vincent and Gale Bellafiore
Winifred Olsen
Linda Shropshire
Topp Copy

Ruth Ann Seebeck
Babylon Teachers Assoc, Sunshine Comm.

James Joseph Seeman
Joseph and Diana Seeman

Frieda Stockhammer
Mona Drooker

Morris Stockhammer
Mona Drooker

George Tietjen, M.D.
Kenneth Delprior

John Tietjen
Kenneth Delprior

Bruce Ungar
Paul and Sandra Meagher

William S. Wood
Paul and Sandra Meagher

S P E C I A L  F U N D S
Harry D. Propst, MD Family Fund
Victoria and Andrew Jaggars
Donna and Kenneth McGinnis
Francis Nagle
Patricia Steiner
Pamela Stephens

Library Fund
Patricia Steiner

Martha’s Garden
Laura and Wade Seaman
Patricia Steiner

Mobile Mammography
Breezewood Acres Community Association, Inc.
Leeward Construction

Patient Services Fund
Patricia Steiner

Patton Nursing Scholarship
Joanne and Dominic Patton
Patricia Steiner

Wayne Memorial Hospital
Michael and Janice Clifford
Joyce Malicky
Patricia Steiner

Women’s Imaging Center
Friends of Honesdale Girls Basketball

Harry Kiesendahl Memorial Golf Tournament
Adfinitas
B & B Chrysler, Dodge, Jeep, Ram
B.E.S.T. Service, Inc.
Baker For Senate
BDA Architects, LLC
Beach Lake Sprinkler Corp.
Beck, Gogolski, Poska & Co., Inc.
Bender Family Foundation Fund of Scranton 

Area Foundation
BKD CPA’s and Advisors
Frank and Madlyn Borelli
BPAS
Carbondale Grand Hotel, LLC
Michael and Janice Clifford
Colleen Branning Cleaning Service
Corazon, Inc.
Dailey Resources, Ltd.
Neal Davis
DeLuca Frigoletto Advertising, Inc.
William and Jean Dewar
The Dime Bank
Diversified Business Forms
Eastern Alliance Insurance Company
Ellen Memorial Health Care Center
EMC Corporation
Engineered Building Solutions
ER-One, Inc.
Figliomeni Pharmacy Care
Financial Recoveries
First National Community Bank
Foundation Radiology, Inc.
Friends of Jonathan Fritz
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Wayne Memorial Joins Rural Health Model

An innovative approach to the way rural hospitals provide care and 
are paid was officially unveiled in Harrisburg March 5th by the Pennsylvania 

Department of Health. It’s called the Rural Health Model, and Wayne Memorial 
Hospital is one of only five participating hospitals in the state. Under the Rural 
Health Model, major payers including four private insurers, plus Medicare and 
Medicaid, have agreed to pay participating hospitals a fixed amount annually instead 
of when the service is rendered.  

“In addition to providing hospitals with a steady, predictable income and more 
financial security, the intent is also to help hospitals transform over a six-year peri-
od of time to invest more in preventive care with the ‘extra money’ or savings that 
should be generated,” said Wayne Memorial CEO David Hoff. “Hospitals could use 
a portion of that stable income to fund health initiatives, such as vaccinations,” he 
suggested, “or work in collaboration with others to address issues like lack of trans-
portation or create programs for patients with chronic obstructive pulmonary disease. 

 “In short, this is a multi-year transformation for Wayne Memorial on helping 
people stay healthy as well as helping them heal,” he continued. “Traditionally we 
were paid only when people got sick and we helped them get better; now, we’re get-
ting paid to keep people healthy. It’s turning the glass upside down.”

The four participating private insurers—Geisinger, Highmark, UPMC and 
Gateway—are calculating their payments on historical data for each hospital, but 
Hoff said payments can be adjusted as needed. 

James Pettinato, RN, Wayne Memorial’s director of Patient Care Services, 
said the hospital might initially focus on reducing unnecessary utilization of the 
Emergency Department, which can be costly for patients, their families and the hos-
pital. “There are several common complaints that drive patients into our ED when 
they could in fact be seen in an alternate care setting such as a clinic or doctor’s 
office,” Pettinato explained. “We may need to do more education or address social 
determinants of health such as lack of transportation or food insecurity. We may 
need to re-allocate resources.”

Pettinato said the hospital would work in concert with Wayne Memorial 
Community Health Centers the hospital’s clinical affiliate, which employs most of 
the area’s primary care providers and many other community partners.  These part-
nerships will become key components when facing many of the social economic 
issues related to our patient population.

 “It’s a very exciting time in healthcare,” said Pettinato, “and Wayne Memorial is 
going to be at the forefront of this change.” 

Photo at the State Capitol in Harrisburg, left to right: Senator Lisa Baker; Sara 
Adornato, CEO, Barnes-Kasson County Hospital; Representative Tina Pickett; Loren 
Stone, CEO, Endless Mountains Health Systems; Tammy Anderer, CAO, Geisinger 
Jersey Shore; Andy Carter, President and CEO, The Hospital and Healthsystem 
Association of Pennsylvania; Rachel Levin, MD, Physician General, Pennsylvania 
Department of Health; David Hoff, CEO, Wayne Memorial Hospital.



6 12th Annual Harry Kiesendahl Memorial Golf Outing

Woodloch Springs  
Golf and Country Club

Hawley PA 
August 13, 2018

Mixed 2nd Flight
2nd Place Robert Zabady, Teressa Zabady, 

Ed Morris, Carol Scelta 74 
1st Place Jeff Meta, Chris Mattise,  

Ed Sokoloski, Cheryl Flynn 70 

 Mixed 1st flight
2nd Place Irene Parks, Ed Karabin,  
Kevin Karabin, Chad McConnell 63 

1st Place Donald Mancuso, Leo Skorupa, 
Nancy Moro, Gary Mesko 60 

Ladies
2nd Place Wynter Newman, Linda McGraw, 

Carol Jackson, Lydia Jones 72
1st Place Kirsty Tirney, Melissa Weidner, 

Jen Arnold, Tracy Sutton 68 

Men’s 4th Flight
3rd Place Jerry Nichols, Paul Nichols,  

Jack Noone, Tim McHugh 71
2nd Place Greg Hoffman,  

Robert, Brzuchalski, John Carmondy,  
Mike Miller 70*

1st Place Ed Cronin, Mike Bonner,  
Mike Clifford 70*

Men’s 3rd Flight
3rd Place Jeff Gogolski, Mike Poska,  

Jeff Guccini, Tom Reginski 68 
2nd Place Chris Haydu, Ray Miller,  

John Oconnell, Bill Taninies 68 
1st Place Greg Capitolo, Tod Wolfenberg, 

Jeff Abella, Ransom Hare 67

Men’s 2nd Flight
3rd Place Randal Levine Group 65 

2nd Place Frank Borelli, Larry Liedel,  
Jim Feeney, Art Matzinger 65 

1st Place Jason Moore, Matt Sittler,  
Tom Joyce, Jeremy Gregory 64 

Men’s 1st Flight
3rd Place Ran Swift, Pat McMahon,  

Brian Cosgrove, Justin Smith 62 
2nd Place Rick Anke, Justin Genzlinger, 

Jerry Duley, Andrew Kuzmick 61
1st Place Bill Boyle, Jim Gardas,  

Pete Bochnovich, Skip Horan 57

On Course Prizes
Men’s Closest to the Pin #17  

 Leo Skorupa 
Ladies Closest to the Pin #4  

Deb Stead 
Ladies Longest Drive #18  

Tracy Dutton 
Men’s Longest Drive #9  

Kevin Karabin 
Straightest Drive #13  

Greg Capitolo



7711th Annual Harry D. Propst, MD, Sporting Clays Invitational

Catskill Pheasantry
Long Eddy NY 

September 22, 2018

Men’s Overall High Score 
Christopher Palmer

2nd Place Ron Collins
3rd Place Jack Henderson

Women’s Overall High Score
Clea Chang

2nd Place Molly Rodgers 
3rd Place Jamie Sennett

Youth Overall High Score
Joe Lukan

2nd Place Drew Daiute
3rd Place Bradley Bennett

Team 1: Score 360 
Stephen Pokowicz, Andrew Pokowicz,  

Joe Havranek, John Simek and Connor Carl

Team 2: Score 335 
Jack Henderson, Richard Henderson,  

Jeff Henderson, Jason Maciejewski and  
Ron Collins

Team 3: Score 330 
Scott Palmer, Christopher Palmer,  

Ray Cassidy, Johnathan Change, and  
Clea Chang

Team 4: Score 295
 Warren Carr, Len Holeva, David Olivetti, 

Rich Sottile and Andrew Kingery

Team 5: Score 293 
Doug Williams, John Isaacson, Ryan Wilson, 

Harry Doerr and Hank Widener

Team 6: Score 284 
Mark Zimmer, Peter Rodgers, Molly Rodgers, 

Peter Porter and Briton Porter

Team 7: Score 280 
Dave Podunajec, Ethan Podunajec,  
Paul Granville, George Hobbs and  

Jim Granville

Team 8: Score 271 
Gary Enslin, Andy Krompasky,  

Brandon Tuite, Luke Krompasky and  
Zach Malcolm

Team 9: Score 266 
Matt Fritz, Willie Reinfurt, Bart Babel,  

Corey Bayly and Gee Hook

Team 10: Score 265 
Rick Cosgrove, Dave Gelatt, Don Bansley, 

John Beardsley and Robert Walsh

Team 11: Score 264 
Joe Stark, Michael Kelly, Sr., Michael Kelly, Jr.,  

Anthony Fortunato and Kevin Kruk
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Leaf Added to Giving Tree
Family members of the late Joseph Lizzio and the late 

Richard Bionda gather in front of Wayne Memorial Health 
Foundation’s Giving Tree following the placement of a leaf donated 
by Madlyn and Frank Borelli honoring their loved ones. The three 
families were long-time friends and neighbors. The Giving Tree, 
located in Wayne Memorial Hospital’s lobby, commemorates special 
life events as well as those who have passed. 

Front is Madlyn Borelli and standing, left to right, are Jack 
Dennis, executive director, Wayne Memorial Health Foundation, Marc 
Bionda, Carole Bionda, Joan Lizzio, Frank Borelli and David Hoff, 
CEO, Wayne Memorial Hospital.

Wayne Memorial Health 
Foundation New Chair 

Longtime 
Wayne 

Memorial 
advocate Nancy 
Turano Propst is 
now the chairperson 
of the Wayne 
Memorial Health 
Foundation. Propst 

succeeds Milt Roegner, who will remain 
on the Foundation Board of Trustees. 

“Wayne Memorial Hospital is a strong 
institution in our area,” said Propst, 
“providing not only excellent medical care 
but also more than a thousand jobs. I am 
honored to lead a team that helps make 
decisions that further the health system’s 
mission.” 

Propst, who is married to Michael 
Propst, son of the late Harry Propst, 
MD, former Wayne Memorial Chief of 
Staff, joined the Wayne Memorial Health 
Foundation in 2011. She is a registered 
dietitian who earned her Bachelor 
of Science degree from Marywood 
University. She has worked as a dietitian 
at Wayne Memorial Hospital, Maternal 
and Family Health Services and several 
skilled nursing facilities. An active 
volunteer, Nancy regularly gives her time 
to the 4H Club, Boy and Girl Scouts 
of America and St. John the Evangelist 
Roman Catholic Church. A resident of 
Beach Lake, Nancy and her husband have 
five children and two grandchildren. 

The Foundation is primarily tasked 
with fundraising and the management 
of funds which support and assist non-
profit organizations engaged in activities 
related to the promotion of health or 
the provision of hospital or healthcare 
services. Other responsibilities include 
overseeing the for-profit subsidiary, Wayne 
Health Services, as well as administering 
grants to non-profit, health-focused 
organizations.

Grant 
Applications 
Available in 

April 
During 2018, 

Wayne 
Memorial Health Foundation (WMHF) awarded a total of $17,500 
in community grant funds to 10 local non-profit groups. Recipients 
ranged from volunteer fire departments to organizations offering 
parenting skills training for high-risk families. Applications for 2019 
grants will be available the first week of April with a due date for 
completion no later than June 30, 2019.

Non-profit groups providing health-related programs or services 
in Wayne or Pike Counties, or Carbondale or Forest City areas in 
need of support funding may qualify for a Community Grant from 
WMHF. Grants are geared towards organizations focused on injury 
and disease prevention and treatment and the promotion of good 
health and wellbeing for residents in the Wayne Memorial Health 
System service area. 

Application forms and complete grant guidelines may be 
obtained by either visiting Wayne Memorial Hospital’s webpage 
at wmh.org or contacting Jack Dennis, executive director, Wayne 
Memorial Health Foundation by calling (570) 251-6533 or email-
ing dennis@wmh.org. 

Left to right, Fire Chief Steve Bates and Deputy Fire Chief Brian 
Dulay of the Honesdale Volunteer Fire Department are shown with gear 
purchased to upgrade the station’s trucks to “Quick Response Vehicles”. All 
equipment shown was acquired through WMHF Community Grants.

8
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Community Input Sought for 2019 Health Needs Assessment

Individuals from hospital, government, local school districts, civic 
and human service agencies acting as an Advisory Committee began their task of 

guiding the implementation of Wayne Memorial’s 2019 Community Health Needs 
Assessment (CHNA) in early February.

This will be the fourth such assessment completed by Wayne Memorial with the 
assistance of HMS Associates who facilitate the process, analyze and report results. 
Collaboration with community partners ensures survey components will be geo-
graphically appropriate in identifying pressing health and societal needs throughout 
Wayne Memorial’s service area. 

The process includes an on-line survey and in-person interviews, as well as 
Advisory Committee input and intensive supporting data gathering and analysis.  The 
finished study is required every three years to the Internal Revenue Service, as it is for 
all non-profit US hospitals. Beyond this fundamental requirement, Wayne Memorial 
Hospital has partnered with community organizations, local governments and state 
agencies for decades in identifying community health-related needs for strategic 
planning purposes and identifying initiatives, activities and implementation strategies.

Once completed, study results will be available on www.wmh.org, as well as 
some participating organizations’ websites near the end of this summer.
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G. R. Noto Electrical Construction, Inc.
Geisinger Health Foundation
Golden Business Machines, Inc.
Good Shepherd Home
Gregory’s Auto Service, Inc.
Grimm Construction, Inc.
Hand Surgery Associates
HANYS Benefit Services
HCSC – LAUNDRY
Heller’s Gas, Inc.
Hessling Funeral Home
Highmark Blue Cross Blue Shield
Himalayan International Institute
Honesdale National Bank
Hotel Wayne
Alfred and Catherine Howell
Frederick and Carol Jackson
Linda Jones
Kiley Associates, LLC
Koberlein Environmental Services
Andrew and Mary Ann Kuzmick
Lackawanna Mobile X Ray LLC
Lincoln View Manor, LLC
Susan and William Mancuso
Martin Rogers Associates, P.C.
Linda McGraw
Meagher Law, Inc.
Mechanical Service Company
Gary and Debra Mesko
Mountain Laurel Surgery Center
Wynter and Adam Newman
Northeastern Gastroenterology Associates, P.C.
One Point
Matthew and Carol Osterberg
Pennsylvania Paper & Supply Co., Inc.
Penteledata
The Perry Law Firm
Piper Jaffray
Pleasant Mount Welding, Inc.
Quality Printing & Design Inc.
R.J. Walker Plumbing, Heating, Cooling & 

Electrical Supplies
RE/MAX of Wayne County
Reschini Agency, Inc
Robert W. Baird and Company
Bruce Schnittman
Settlers Hospitality Group, LLC
Signet Health
A.M. Skier Agency, Inc.
Sordoni Construction Services, Inc.
Stanton Office Equipment Co.
Stephen & Maria Hudacek Fund of the 

Scranton Area Foundation
Stevens & Lee, P.C.
Teeter’s Furniture
Teknicor Healthcare
Kristy Tirney
David Tomazic
Top Notch Distributors, Inc.
Jordan and Chelsey Ubertini
Ufberg & Associates LLC
Vestacare, Inc
Wayne Bank
Wayne County Ford
Wayne County Ready Mix, Inc.
Wayne Physiatry LLC
Woodloch Pines

Dr. Harry Propst Sporting Clays Tournament
Analytics
Aqua Charitable Trust
BDA Architects, LLC
Colleen Branning Cleaning Service
John Conte
Rick Cosgrove
Dirlam Brothers Lumber Co., Inc.
Dennis Donat
Dunmore Roofing & Supply Co., Inc.
E.D. Pons and Associates, Inc.
Fabcor, Inc.
Matt Gritz
G. R. Noto Electrical Construction, Inc.
G. Ritsick & Sons, Inc.
Georgetti Painting & Son Inc.
Good Shepherd Home
Greenman – Pedersen, Inc.
Grimm Construction, Inc.
Gumble Brothers, Inc.
John and Kathy Henderson
Don Hiller Plumbing and Heating
Honesdale National Bank
Honeywell, Inc.
IntegriTec, Inc.
John Martin Electric, Inc.
Koberlein Environmental Services
Kohrs Excavating
M. Abraham Floor Covering
Martin Rogers Associates, P.C.
Meagher Law, Inc.
Mechanical Service Company
Edward and Rebecca Murray
Lisa Ninotti

New Human Resources Director for Wayne Memorial

Bethany Fine, who had been serving as the 
Human Resources (HR) Manager of Wayne Memorial 

Community Health Centers (WMCHC), clinical affiliate of 
Wayne Memorial Health System, took on the role of Human 
Resources Director of Wayne Memorial Hospital/Health 
System in October of 2018.

“Bethany came to us with many years of managerial expe-
rience, including more than two years with our community 
health centers,” said Hoff. “She is familiar with our services 

and, most importantly, with the many complexities of managing personnel issues 
such as hiring procedures and benefits packages.”

Prior to WMCHC, Fine worked in a similar position at Devereux Pocono 
Programs and Services in Newfoundland. During her 12 years with Devereux, 
she held various positions including Human Resources Director and Director of 
Operations. Fine received a Bachelor of Arts in Communication Studies with a con-
centration in Human Resources Management from Bloomsburg University.

Fine expressed enthusiasm not only for her chosen career, but also for advance-
ment with Wayne Memorial, “I view HR as a customer service department.  Our 
customers in HR are our employees. And I am delighted to have joined a talented 
group of HR professionals at Wayne Memorial Hospital to serve our employees so 
that they can, in turn, provide the best service to our patients.”
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North End Electric
Scott and Janet Palmer
Paulies LLC
Penrac, LLC
Pioneer Construction Co., Inc.
Stephen Pokowicz
R.J. Walker Plumbing, Heating, Cooling & 

Electrical Supplies
RE/MAX of Wayne County
Scranton Electric Heating & Cooling Service, 

Inc.
Sordoni Construction Services, Inc.
Star-Lo Electric
Robert Szymanski
T.E. Spall & Son Inc.
The High Street Corporation
Trevdan Building Supply, Inc.
Waymart Building Center, Inc.
Wayne County Ready Mix, Inc.
Dale Williams
Emily Zielinski
HNB
Mark and Linda Zimmer

G E N E R A L 
C O N T R I B U T I O N S
Brian Hagan

S E C O N D  C E N T U R Y  F U N D
$600,000 to 604,999
WMH Auxiliary

$250,000 to 254,999
Honesdale National Bank

$175,000 to 179,999
Wayne Bank

$150,000 to $154,999
The Dime Bank

$100,000 to 104,999
Grimm Construction, Inc.
Ned and Heidi Gumble
The Woodloch Family

$60,000 to 64,999
Philip and Rosita Liu

$50,000 to 54,999
Russell and Evelyn Ridd
Top Notch Distributors, Inc.

$35,000 to 39,999
The Skier Foundation

$30,000 to 34,999
David and Jennifer Hoff
William Schweighofer in memory of 

Raymond and Florence Schweighofer
Sordoni Family Foundation

$25,000 to 29,999
David and Elizabeth Caucci
Paul and Sandra Meagher
Wayne County Community Foundation

$20,000 to 24,999
Michael and Nancy Propst
Peter and Molly Rodgers
Leonard and Margery Schwartz

$15,000 to 19,999
Bob Non

$10,000 to 14,999
Anonymous
Michael and Janice Clifford
William and Jean Dewar
Alfred and Catherine Howell
Wendell and Carol Hunt
Frederick and Carol Jackson
James and Janice Pettinato
Robert & Linda Suhosky
Ingrid Warshaw

$5,000 to 9,999
Frank and Madlyn Borelli
John and Diane Dennis
Patricia and Jonathan Dunsinger
G. Richard Garman
James and Jean Marie Hockenbury
Joann and Joseph Hudak
Jillian Lisowski
Jeffrey and Suzanne Mogerman
George Rucco
Jennifer and Gary Smedley
Diane Thompson
David Tomazic
John Weisenreider

$0 to 4,999
Mary Aileo
Christy Alekson
Patricia Alessi
Mark Alinoski

Samuel Ganz, DO, Board Certified Internal Medicine, 
Carbondale Family Health Center and McAndrew Family Health 
Center Dr. Ganz has worked in northeast Pennsylvania since 2014 
when he began his internal medicine residency with The Wright 
Center For Graduate Medical Education. Upon completion of his 
residency, Dr. Ganz took a position as a private practice internist 

with Barry Kurtzer, MD. He also served as the Medical Director of Scranton Manor 
Assisted Living. He received his Doctorate from Touro College of Osteopathic 
Medicine, New York, NY and a Bachelor of Science degree in Biology from Touro 
College, Brooklyn, NY.

Ramesh Pandit, MD, MPH, Internal Medicine, Highland 
Physicians Family Health Center Dr. Pandit completed his resi-
dency in Internal Medicine at the Wright Center for Graduate 
Medical Education in Scranton, PA. He earned his medical degree 
from B.J. Medical College in Pune, India. Additionally, Dr. Pandit 
earned a Master of Public Health degree from The State University 

of New York, Buffalo. With a strong emphasis on preventive medicine as well as a 
background in Epidemiology, Dr. Pandit incorporates medical research in day-to-day 
practice with individual patients. 

Chaitali Thakker, DDS, Doctor of Dental Surgery, 
Together for Health Dental Center Dr. Thakker received her 
Doctor of Dental Surgery degree from the University of California, 
San Francisco School of Dentistry. She also holds a Master of 
Public Health Degree from the Icahn School of Medicine at Mount 
Sinai, New York and earned a Bachelor of Dental Surgery (BDS) 

from Pacific Dental College and Hospital in India. Prior to joining WMCHC, Dr. 
Thakker was employed as an Associate Dentist at East Chocolate Dental, Hershey, 
PA and its affiliate office Jonestown Dental Associates, Jonestown, PA.

Jeanette Parker, DNP, APRN, FNP-C, Family Nurse 
Practitioner, Hamlin Family Health Center Jeanette Parker earned 
a Doctor of Nursing Practice degree, Master of Science degree in 
nursing and a Bachelor of Science in nursing from the Medical 
University of South Carolina, Charleston, SC. Prior to joining 
WMCHC, she was employed as a hospitalist for Roper Hospital, 

SC and Vidant Medical Center, NC. She was lead instructor for the RN and Patient 
Care Tech Skills Lab at the Medical University of South Carolina Hospital where she 
also worked as a Registered Nurse.

Lynn Salvati, MSN, FNP-C, Certified Family Nurse 
Practitioner, Pike Family Health Center Lynn Salvati holds a 
Master of Science degree in nursing, Family Nurse Practitioner 
Program and a Bachelor of Science degree in nursing, both 
from Pennsylvania State University, State College, PA. She was a 
Registered Nurse in the Emergency Department of Moses Taylor 

Hospital, Scranton, PA prior to joining Pike Family Health Center. Salvati was also 
an ED Tech at Wayne Memorial Hospital prior to earning her nursing degree. 

Welcome, New CHC Providers



Wayne Memorial Hospital Gets an “A” for Patient Safety

Wayne Memorial Hospital was 
one of only 50 hospitals in Pennsylvania 

to receive an “A” grade in the Fall 2018 Patient 
Safety Survey from the Leapfrog group, a non-
profit patient safety watchdog organization. The 
designation recognizes Wayne Memorial’s efforts 
in protecting patients from harm and meeting the 

highest safety standards in the United States. 
The Leapfrog Group is a national organization committed to improving health-

care quality and safety for consumers and purchasers. The Safety Grade assigns an 
A, B, C, D or F grade to hospitals across the country based on their performance in 
preventing medical errors, infections and other harms among patients in their care. 

“Patient safety is and has always been a top concern for us at Wayne Memorial,” 
said CEO David Hoff. “We have a Patient Safety Committee that meets regularly, 
collects data and routinely checks up on follow-through. The committee has a broad 
scope.  Members review everything from clinical data to maintenance status on 
equipment such as fire extinguishers and overhead sprinklers. We are very proud of 
our grade from Leapfrog.”

Developed under the guidance of a National Expert Panel, the Leapfrog Hospital 
Safety Grade uses 28 measures of publicly available hospital safety data to assign grades 
to more than 2,600 U.S. hospitals twice per year. The Hospital Safety Grade’s method-
ology is peer-reviewed and fully transparent, and the results are free to the public.

“Leapfrog’s Hospital Safety Grades recognize hospitals like Wayne Memorial 
that focus on advancing patient safety. This ranking provides an important resource 
for patients, and a benchmark for hospitals, to determine how care at one hospital 
compares to others in a region,” said Leah Binder, president and CEO of The Leapfrog 
Group. 
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Anonymous
Teresa Bates
John Brinkers
Donna Brummett
Robert Brzuchalski
Geri Buckwalter
Mary Burgio
Patricia Carcione
Carol Chalmers
Lisa Champeau
D. James and Shirley Chapman
Annette Ciarrocchi
Patricia Coles
Colleen Branning Cleaning Service
John and Susan Conte
June Corcoran
Dorothy Cornehl
Carmel and Fred Correa
Mary Beth Dastalfo
Daniela Davis
Nancy Davis
Maria and Kevin Diehl
Jane Domaracki
Jenny Dyser
Jenna Fallon
Courtney Farrell
Susan Ferrerio
Bethany Fine
Robert Fortuner
Kendall and John Franklin
June Frantz
Theresa and James Freiermuth, in memory of 

Jake Freiermuth
Michael Freund
Stacey Goodenough
Lisa Grecco
Lori Grecco
Barbara Griggs-Pratt
Stacy Grund
Maureen Harding
Linda and Rolf Harding-Buchmann
Linda Helgerman
Terri Henderson
Robert Hild
Liza Hiller
Dale Hilton
Thomas Hoffman
Heather Holmes-Komar
Timothy and Jennifer Huber
Victoria and Andrew Jaggars
Ed Karabin
William Kerl
Lisa Kinzinger
Carol Kneier
Sharon Kolebuk
Amy Krempasky
Renee Lapoint
Catherine Layton
Cindy and Peter Lazorack
Wendy and Richard Lombardo
Julie and Al Lyons
Joyce Malicky
Heather and John May
Chad McConnell
Maria McKiernan
Karen Mech
Rebecca Miszkiel
Brendan and Megan Murray
Francis Nagle
Kathleen Neenan
Jason Newbon
Wynter and Adam Newman
Norma and Stephen Nocilla
Margaret and Michael Nolan
Leonard and Joyce O’Hara
Lauraann Ohman
Clifford Paisley
Judith Pasternak
Diane Popovich
Joyce Potter
Marie Racht
Alys Ralston
Melissa Riggs
Tammy and David Robinson
John Romano
Debra Schuman
Stephanie Schuman
Cheryl Sieg
Tracy Sklareski
Lorie and Russell Smith
Margaret Smith
Hillary Spangler
Brandon Stone
Diane Sweder
Anthony Thomas
Suzanne Umnik
Jeanett Wesolowski
Charlene Whitmore
Emily Wood
G Yergey
Sara Zimorowicz
John and Jennifer Zuby

S AVE    THE    DATE    S !

August 12, 2019
13th Annual Harry Kiesendahl Memorial 
Golf Outing: Woodloch Springs Golf and 

Country Club, Hawley

September 21, 2019
12th Annual Harry D. Propst, MD,  

Sporting Clays Invitational:  
Catskill Pheasantry, Long Eddy, NY 



Security  
code

Exp.  
date

In support of the healthcare mission of Wayne Memorial Health System, Inc., I wish to make a tax deductible gift in the amount of:  
$500	 $250	 $100	 $75	 $50	 $25	 $                    

	 My check is enclosed.

	 Please charge my VISA or Mastercard.		

Signature

Name

Address

City	 State	 Zip

Day Telephone	 Evening Telephone 
	 I have enclosed a Matching Gift form from my employer.	 	I wish to remain anonymous.
	Please forward me information about The Paul M. and Sandra Meagher Legacy Circle.	  
Contact me about naming Wayne Memorial Health System or its affiliates in my will. 
I have already made provision in my estate plan for Wayne Memorial. 
Please forward me a “will kit.” 
Please forward me information about the Wayne Memorial Hospital Giving Tree. 
The address above is a new address. 
I do not wish to receive Insight.

If you would like to honor someone with a Memorial or Honor Gift, please indicate below.
This Gift made: 
In Memory of	

To Honor	 Occasion 
Please Notify: 
Name

Address

City	 State	 Zip
Thank you for your donation.	 Please mail this form to Wayne Memorial Health Foundation, Business Office 
Wayne Memorial Hospital, 601 Park Street, Honesdale, PA 18431

Non-Profit 
Organization
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601 Park Street
Honesdale PA 18431


